
ST. LOUIS CHURCH 
13th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

June 28, 2009 

Daily Mass Readings 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday  Next Sunday 
Ws 1:13-15; 2:23-
24 

Acts 12:1-11 Gn 19:15-29 Gn 21:5, 8-20 Gn 22:1-19 Eph 2:19-22 Gn 27:1-5, 15-29 Ez 2:2-5 

Ps 30:2, 4-6, 11-
13 

Ps 34:2-9 Ps 26:2-3, 9-12 Ps 34:7-8, 10-
13 

Ps 115:1-6, 8-9 Ps 117:1-2 Ps 135:1-6 Ps 123:1-4 

2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-
15 

2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-
18 

     2 Cor 12:7-10 

Mk 5:21-43 Mt 16:13-19 Mt 8:23-27 Mt 8:28-34 Mt 9:1-8 Jn 20:24-29 Mt 9:14-17 Mk 6:1-6 

Lectio Divina 
While reading sacred scripture, read the words with 

a love and sense of discovery until something seems 
to strike home.  Sit with the passage as one would 

with a good friend- not just thinking or analyzing, but 
instead remaining in a quiet, listening spirit, so the 

word can nurture and challenge you. 
 

Excerpts from SNOW FALLING ON SNOW 
Copyright 2001 by Robert J. Wicks 

Used with permission of Paulist Press 
www.paulistpress.com 

Call to Prayer 
“Let us take a moment in the midst of all our activity 

to prepare ourselves for prayer.” 
 

The Word of God 
Choose one of next Sunday’s readings. 

One person reads the scripture aloud as others are 
attentive to a word, phrase, or theme that is 

meaningful to them. 
Allow for a minute of silent reflection. 

Have another person read the same scripture a 
second time. 

Faith Sharing 
Begin with an open ended   question such as “What 

strikes you from this reading?” and/or you can use the 
“Reflection Question” found on our website or bulletin. 

Allow time for reflection & sharing. 
 

Closing Prayer 
At the end of the faith sharing, invite participants to 

pray aloud for any particular petitions or praises they 
may have. Feel free to close with: 

The Lord’s Prayer 
Spontaneous prayers or a faith-based song 

Reflection Question for July 5, 2009  
Have you ever thought that the Holy Spirit might be trying to reach you through friends and family members you know so well?  Pray for 

the grace to be open to the Lord’s voice in the ordinariness of daily life. 

Sunday 6:45am Richard Heller and Rose DeGroot, SI 

 8:00am Jane Gossage and Isabel Cek 

 9:30am  John and Jean Schmitz, SI 

 11:15am Father’s Day Novena 

 12:45pm Maria Bochniewicz and Helen Vermeer 

Monday 7:00am Father’s Day Novena 

Tuesday 7:00am   Ann Corcoran and Harry Peters 

Wednesday 7:00am  M. Stevens, SI and L. Rez, SI 

Thursday 7:00am Edward Prevosto and Rose DeGroot, SI 

Friday 7:00am Cathy Miller and Ann Sheehan 

Saturday 9:00am Margaret Fischer and Isabel Cek 

 4:00pm Joseph Sienk and John Krahel 

 5:30pm Edward Prevosto and the DeGroot Family, SI 

Mass Intentions for Week of June 28, 2009  In Your Prayers, Please Remember Those Who Are Sick 
Especially the People Listed Below 

If you would like to have a name put on our Sick List, please call the 
parish office at 410-531-6040. Names on the Sick List will be in-
cluded for three months. If you would like your name to be listed 
after the three month  period, please call the Parish Office at that 
time.  Thank you. 

Myron Andrej Suzanne Gillespe Herm Pierlioni 
Lester Bain Michael Grasso Bill Quail 
Mary Lea Bain Patty Kilroy Hodgins Rana Lilyann Rejaie 
Gloria Barbaro Louise Koontz Michelle Rice-Ryan 
Ruth Bellamy Bertine Koutouan Ann Rosewag 

Margaret Biro Serge Koutouan Kathryn Rosewag 

Michael Blom Robert Ludicke Arthur Scarzello 
Joan Brannan Kieran McMahon Joann Simmons 
Delores Cashman Nancy Mortimer Gladys Surrette 

James T. Dwyer III Myron Ondracek Allison Ward 
Tom Driscoll Mary Naill Brian Walsh 

Bill Feild   
 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILLIATION 
Next weekend, July 4th, by Monsignor Luca and Father Peridans. 

CHURCH LINENS 
Today by Ms. Coffey & on July 5th by Ms. Fleshman. 



 
PARISH MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

 
 
Dear Parishioners: 
 
On the evening before His death, Jesus gathered His twelve disciples to observe the Passover.  Before the meal, 
He prayed a lengthy prayer on their behalf.  In the course of His prayer, He expressed His gratitude for His friends.  

All through the prayer, He spoke of His disciples as a gift from God.  Again and again, He acknowledged God’s 
goodness in giving Him friends like these.  Even though He knew that one of these friends would betray Him and another 
would deny Him, He loved them all as His most precious gifts.  He knew that their love would sustain Him through the 
bitter hours ahead. He knew that their loyalty would see that the work He had begun would be carried on after He had 
gone. 
 
 We can learn an important lesson from this touching scene.  We owe a debt of gratitude to our friends and for our 
friends.  It is easy to take friends for granted.  We accept their presence in our lives unconsciously.  We sometimes fail to 
grieve over the pain we cause them or the burdens they bear for us.  We rarely wonder how they could place such a 
high value on us.  Maybe we should gather our friends together in some imaginary “upper room” and express our 
gratitude for their friendship.  Friends are the greatest “natural resource” in the world for gaining a good and happy life.  
True friendship cannot be bought or sold.  It can only be given and received as a gift.  This is why gratitude is the only 
foundation for true and lasting friendship. 

 
 
 
 
      Msgr. Luca 

                                                                                     

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
Don’t let your life be sterile.  Be useful.  Blaze a trail.  Shine forth with the light of your faith and of your love.                     

Jose Maria Escriva (1902-1975) Priest and Lawyer 

 
The flowers for the Altar are given in loving memory of Ann Sheehan.  Our sincere gratitude is extended 

to the Lazarek Family for providing this weekend’s flowers. 
 

The flowers for the Chapel are given on the occasion of the wedding of Leslie & Terry Farley.  Our sincere gratitude is extended 
to Mary and David Bird and Carol and Sal Dunn for providing this weekend’s flowers. 

 
The flowers for the Blessed Mother are given on the occasion of Robert Stevens’ 90th Birthday.  Our sincere gratitude is extended 

to Mary Frances Burnett for providing this weekend’s flowers. 

ACTS Women's Meeting Sunday, June 28, 2009 Room 301/302 1:30 PM 

ACTS Men Small Group Monday, June 29, 2009 Room 305 7:00 PM 

Picnic Wrap-Up Meeting Tuesday, June 30, 2009 Social Hall 7:00 PM 

Taize Adoration Wednesday, July 01, 2009 Church 7:30 PM 

Prayer Group  Wednesday, July 01, 2009 Room 306 8:00 PM 



PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR TROOPS 
Please continue to remember the 
following soldiers in your prayers: Cpl. 
Dan Haack, Cpt. Joseph McDonald, 
Spc. Curtis Campbell,  Cpt. Brendan 
Gallagher, PFC Joseph Henry, Lt. 
John Ryan, Lt. Denise Reccardi,  
Cpt. Brian Geary, Capt. Mairead 
Melis, USNR  and Col. Lee     dePersia, Major Chaplain Father 
Tyson Wood, Lt JG Jonathan Hughes, Cpt.  Brian Green, PFC 
Patrick Bacon, LCP Daniel Smith, LCP Larry Draughn. 

 
SECOND COLLECTIONS 

June 28— Building Fund 
July 19—Missionary Cooperative 

July 26—Building Fund 

PERSERVING OUR TREASURED LEGACY 
 

   
 
     Please consider making a sacrificial pledge to this campaign that 
will enable us to bring down the mortgage of our new Church and 
Pastoral Center.   

1. If you gave to the Heritage of Hope Campaign, which ended in 
2001, consider making a pledge to the Legacy Campaign.  Or… 

2. If you are nearing the end of your payment to the Legacy 
Campaign, consider extending your pledge for another year or 
two.  Or… 

3. If you are new to the parish or were unable to make a pledge in 
the past, consider doing your part  by making a pledge now. 

     Everyone is invited and encouraged to support and participate in this 
important time in the life of our parish.  For additional information contact the 
parish office at 410-531-6040.   
     Thanks sincerely to all who have been supportive. 

SOME OF THE GOOD DEEDS OUR CHILDREN OFFERED TO 
GOD THIS WEEK   
Annie brought Mr. Tom his medicine; Conor helped his dad do a 
presentation at school; Samantha rinsed dishes; Kalie made Mr. 
Tom smile when she visited him; Tara gave her teachers movie 
passes; Sam played with his younger cousins; Gracen played with 
a baby. 

PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DEPARTED 
 
Our departed friends and loved ones:   Annmarie Dressel, wife of 
Michael Allan Dressel; Norma Jean Bain, mother of Lester Bain; 
Julian Brown, brother-in-law of Helen Martin, grandmother of Joe. 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS  
For your convenience the Parish Office is open  Monday thru Friday from    
9 AM-8:30 PM, Saturday from 9 AM-6 PM and Sunday 9 AM-3 PM . The office 
is closed weekdays from 12:30 PM -1:30 PM for lunch. The entrance to the 
Parish Office is located along the right side of the front entrance to the 
church.   
 
 
4th OF JULY PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
The Parish Office will be closed Friday, July 3rd in observance of Independ-
ence Day.  We will reopen on Saturday, July 4th at 9:00 AM.. 
 
 
4TH OF JULY MASS SCHEDULE 
Our parish will celebrate our National Independence Day on Saturday, July 
4th at a 9:00 AM Mass.  All are invited to come and thank God for our great 
nation and to ask His continued blessing upon us.  Please note that there 
will be no 8:00 AM Mass. 
 

STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE 
In today’s second reading, St. Paul offers the community at Corinth 
a spirituality of giving. He urges them to give and helps them 
understand that through their generosity they will in turn be 
recipients of a spiritual abundance. As Christian stewards, we enjoy 
a spiritual abundance through Jesus Christ when we are generous 
to others. 
 

PLANNED GIVING 
As parishioners of Saint Louis Church, old or new, we are all 
beneficiaries of more than 150 years of service and parishioner 
generosity. A planned gift to Saint Louis Church, will sustain this 
good work for generations to come. For more information on 
making a planned gift to Saint Louis Church, contact Mary Helfrich, 
Parish Development Director at 410-531-6040 or 
MHelfrich@stlouisparish.org.  

HOWARD COUNTY HOSPITAL CATHOLIC CHAPLAIN 
In order to better serve Catholic patients at Howard County General 
Hospital, the Catholic parishes in Howard County are sponsoring a 
priest to offer pastoral care to patients at the hospital—especially in 
times of emergency.  Father Edward Szymanski will be the first 
priest called in cases of emergency.   In a day of more Catholics 
and fewer priests, Saint Louis is happy to sponsor this effort to 
provide priestly care for Catholic patients.    



PLANNING YOUR CHILD’S BAPTISM?   Here are a few things 
to keep in mind. 
• Parents must participate in a Baptism Preparation Session before the 

Baptism date is set. 
• The next Baptism Preparation Session will be held on Wednesday, 

July 15th in Room 301 of the  Pastoral Center from 7:15 PM to 9:15 
PM.   

• Please register for a session by calling the Parish office at                
410-531-6040. 

• One godparent must be a practicing Roman Catholic, verified by the 
godparent’s parish. 

• Parents must be registered parishioners of St. Louis for at least 6 
months. 

 
 
RECENT BAPTISMS AT ST. LOUIS 
 
Alexander Paul Nelson 
 Child of Chad Nelson and Angelique Andrealletti Herbert 
 
Luke James Hebb 
 Child of Robert and Susan (Mehring) Hebb 
 
Annemarie Louise Rosti 
 Child of Keith and Stefanie (Comastro) Rosti 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWLY MARRIED COUPLES 
 
Kristin Boyce and Jay Anzures, June 19, 2009 
 
Julie and Shane Winters, June 20, 2009 
 
Elizabeth Murphy and Andrew Murrin, June 20, 2009 

BAPTISM 

ALTAR FLOWER MEMORIALS 
The flowers used to decorate our church sanctuary are available to 
honor a loved one who is living or deceased.  The flowers may also 
be used as an expression of gratitude to God on special occasions 
such as anniversaries, birthdays or other significant events.  In addi-
tion to placing flowers at the Altar in loving memory of someone, you 
may also acknowledge loved ones, with flowers at the other shrines 
in our new church. Flowers for the Shrine of St. Louis, Shrine of St. 
Joseph or the Blessed Mother are $50 each; Pieta is $75; Altar Flow-
ers are $75. Arrangements may be made by calling the parish office 
(410-531-6040) Monday through Friday between the hours of 9am 
and 5pm.  All who are honored will be acknowledged in the bulletin.  
 
 

THE POOR NEED YOUR HELP 
Looking for a way to make a difference in the lives of poor peo-
ple?  Among the many ministries here at Saint Louis there is one 
that is looking for additional helpers.  Once a month Saint Louis 
parishioners feed 700 people at Our Daily Bread –a wonderful 
place in Baltimore city where poor and homeless people literally 
sit down for a served meal.  No questions are asked about their 
status.  They are simply treated with dignity and respect in an 
environment of Christian love and compassion. You can help by 
preparing chicken pieces according to a simple recipe.  Members 
of our parish prepare the meal in their homes as they would pre-
pare chicken for their family and then drop them off at the home 
of Mary Agnes Lewis (6005 Ten Oaks Road—across from our 
parish cemetery) on the 2nd Monday of each month. Available 
volunteers then take the food to the facility located on Falls Way 
Road and serve the meal on the 2nd Tuesday of each month.  For 
additional information about how you can help, call Mary Agnes 
Lewis at 410-531-3813.  This is a wonderful way in which a fam-
ily can work together in preparing a wholesome meal for some of 
God’s special people. 

YOUNG ADULTS 
St. Louis Young Adult Ministry (SLYA) welcomes Catholic young 
adults (single, married, married with children) ages 18-35, and con-
nects them through a balance of social, service and spiritual events. 
SLYA is a member of the Howard County Regional Young Adult 
Ministry. If you would like more information, please contact Kristen 
Daub (kdaub@stlouisparish.org) or Joe Comberiate joecomberi-
ate@gmail.com). 

FOOD DRIVE NEXT WEEKEND 
Next weekend is our monthly food drive.  
Please help us help the hungry by bringing a 
“St. Louis Bag of Food” to church next week-
end.  This is what is in our bags:  1 box of ce-
real, 1 box of powdered milk, 1 box of spa-
ghetti, 1 jar of spaghetti sauce, 1 jar of peanut 

butter, 1 can of green vegetables, 1 can of fruit, 2 boxes of maca-
roni and cheese, 2 cans of tuna fish, 2 cans of soup, 2 cans of 
baked beans.  Bring a bag or part of a bag.  It all helps and goes 
the next day to the poor.  We will be sorting food in the narthex of 
the Church on Sunday July 5th at 6:30pm. We can always use 
help. With a good crew we are finished well within an hour. Sort-
ing food is fun and easy and for parishioners of all ages. Please 
join us. 

TIME FOR A QUIET HEART-TO-HEART 
WITH THE LORD? 
Join us Wednesday July 1st for “Taize Ado-
ration” in the Church.  Feel free to come and 
go between 7:30 and 9:00 pm.  Experience 
the Prince of Peace: chant from the Taize 
monastery and scriptural meditations and 
silence… 

“THE SHACK” BY WM. PAUL YOUNG  is a number one NY 
Times best seller.  Subtitled “When Tragedy Confronts Eternity” it is 
the story of a man whose daughter is kidnapped and murdered, 
who then embarks on a bizarre journey of encounter with a trinity of 
persons who claim to be God.  Fr. Dominique will attempt to break 
open this book in an evening of theological exploration.  Join us 
Thursday, August 6,  at 7:00 pm.   

DID YOU FORGET TO BRING YOUR CONTRIBUTION ENVE-
LOPE THIS WEEK?  Well now there is an easy remedy...Electronic 
Contributions.  St. Louis now has a program which enables your 
contributions to be deducted once or twice a month.  Contributions 
to the parish will be automatically deducted from your Savings or 
Checking account (whichever you prefer).  For more information 
please call the parish office at 410-531-6040 or download a contri-
bution form at www.stlouisparish.org/html/econtribute.htm.  Thank 
you! 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

YOUTH DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL NEEDS HELP COLLECTING 
CRAFT SUPPLIES: 
Clean frozen juice container ends (the metal discs) 
Plywood scraps (at least 6” x 6”) 
Ribbon 
Fabric – pleather, vinyl, heavy cotton 
Ceramic tiles – small bathroom, small  kitchen, mosaic  
Empty shoe boxes (with or without lids) 
Empty paper towel tubes  
Empty wrapping paper tubes  
Empty tissue boxes 
 
Please place all donations in the Rome Donation Box in the narthex 
of the church.  If you have any questions please feel free to call 
Moira Monk (410) 531-6752 or Linda Jennings (301) 854-9724.  
 
CAN YOU SEW? We need someone to help us make some cos-
tumes for Vacation Bible School.  We will provide the patterns and 
the fabric, if you can provide the sewing skills. If you are interested 
please call Moira Monk (410) 531-6752 
 
HELP, we need someone to cut plywood! We need someone to 
help cut plywood into 5 5/8” x 5 5/8” squares. If you can provide the 
woodworking skills, we will provide the plywood. If you are inter-
ested please call Moira Monk (410) 531-6752. 
 

PAUL AND THE UNDERGROUND CHURCH! 
If you have already registered as a camper for Va-
cation Bible School, informational letters were 
mailed out the week of June 22, 2009.  If you have 
not already registered, we have limited spaces still 
available in selected classes.   Please contact Mrs. 
Linda Jennings at (301) 854-9724 or Mrs. Moira 

Monk at (410) 531-6752 for information.  See you all soon! 
 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES:  We are working hard to get 
ready for a wonderful week.  Please consider coming in to help us 
paint and decorate on any of the following dates: 
Tuesday, June 30 from 10 a.m. to 12 noon 
Wednesday, July 1 from 1- 3 pm 
Thursday, July 2 from 10 a.m. to 12 noon 
Sunday, July 12 – Camp set up from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m. 
Come for all or part of the day.  Please let us 
know you are coming so we can plan ahead. You can call either 
Linda Jennings (301) 854-9724 or Moira Monk (410) 531-6752.  We 
look forward to seeing you soon! 
 
 
All VBS Youth Volunteers ages 14 – 17 must be STAND certified 
before the start of camp.   If you have not attended a Youth Stand 
Training session, mark your calendar to attend: 
Thursday, July 2  from 7 – 8 pm in the Youth Room. 
 
You must call Pat Sprankle at (410) 531-6668 to reserve your spot. 
If you are unsure whether or not you are STAND certified, please 
contact Mary Anne Johnson (410) 531-6688. 

Religious Education 2009-2010: Re-Registrations and New 
Registrations  Once again this year, we are offering all families, 
new and returning, the opportunity to go online and download and 
print out the registration forms at: www.stlouisparish.org/reled or 
www.stlouisparish.org/weepraise.  As of May 1, 2009, we have a 
downloadable and printable Religious Education registration form 
online. You have the ability to print the registration form, complete 
it, and send the registration with your full payment to the Religious 
Education Office by June 30th to receive our “early bird discount” of 
$25 per child ($75 maximum) off our 2009-2010 tuition rate of 
$150.00 per child, $450.00 family maximum.  BUT YOU MUST 
HAVE THE FORM AND PAYMENT INTO OUR OFFICE BY JUNE 
30TH . Remember:  we must receive it by June 30th , not post-
marked by June 30th.  If you have any questions, give the Religious 
Education Office a call at 410-531-6688 or e-mail mjohn-
son@stlouisparish.org. 
 
Our Religious Education Ministry Team Needs You!   
Do you think it’s important to pass on our Catholic faith to our 
young?  Would you like to become more involved in parish minis-
try?  Do you enjoy spending time with God’s little children?  Does 
the energy of our youth excite you?  If you answered yes to just one 
of these questions, we invite you to prayerfully consider joining our 
Religious Education Ministry Team! Volunteers are the heart & 
hands of our program and the possibilities for involvement are 
many… from assisting with office tasks to becoming a Catechist/
Teacher.   Please call Vickie Yozwiak at (410) 531-6688 for more 
information on our Wee Praise and elementary ministry teams or 
call Pat Sprankle at (410) 531-6668 for info about our youth pro-
grams. 

I am missing the Clarksville Picnic right now…  I can’t believe that it 
is happening, since I don’t remember missing any in my time here.  
I love the Picnic, the little country church and close family feel to it.  
I can’t wait each year to celebrate all that is good about this parish 
and community.  But, I am away with another family, my blood fam-
ily.  I also enjoy the great family I was born into, so 18 of us have 
gone away for the first time in the Sprankle history to be together 
and enjoy each other’s company.  I will be praying for all of those 
attending the picnic and I ask that you say a prayer for our family, 
that we continue to grow in love and grace together.  As we cele-
brate our families, you in Clarksville and me on vacation, maybe we 
can take time to thank God for the example of the Holy Family and 
of the Trinity, both communities of love and grace.  May God bless 
you, your family, the St. Louis family, and the Catholic Church, that 
we might all grow in that love and grace.  I WILL BE PRAYING 
FOR YOU!   
MIDDLE & HIGH SCHOOL CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY: 
June 28: Deeper Waters 6-8pm 
July 1: CYM Mystery Trip 
July 2: 7pm Youth STAND Training 
July 5: Lunches to the Homeless 
July 10: Work camp Retreat Prayer/Info Night 
July 12-17: High School CYM Work camp Retreat in Sussex County 
July 26-Aug. 1: HS Leadership Institute. Bryan Borucki, Anna Mar-
tello, Eamonn Clark, Meghan Sprankle, David Comberiate, and 
Matt Sprankle (peer) participating! 
July 26: Deeper Waters 6-8pm 
August 5: CYM Mystery Trip 
August 12: CYM Hershey Park Trip 



TRAVELERS LOOKING FOR MASS TIMES 
To find church locations and Mass schedules while traveling or on 
vacation in the U.S.A., call 410-676-6000, or go to 
www.MassTimes.org 
 
 

ST VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY:  
If you have a clothing donation, you may 
drop your items into the blue St. Vincent de 
Paul Clothing Bin located in the rear of the 
parking lot by the Maintenance Barn.  If you 
need to obtain a receipt for your clothing 
donations, you need to call St. Vincent de 
Paul directly at 410-276-7600. Clothing 

items should be placed in sturdy plastic bags and tied se-
curely and then placed in the bin, making sure that the bags 
are pushed up and over the inside ledge.  15 gallon trash bags fit 
well in the clothing bin drop slot. This is a wonderful opportunity for 
used clothing in good condition to be distributed to the poor.  It 
would be regrettable should there be the need to remove the bin 
from the St. Louis Campus.  Thank you for you understanding and 
cooperation.  
 
 
SACRED STITCHES:  HISTORIC VESTMENT EXHIBIT AT THE 
BALTIMORE BASILICA:  Some of the historic vestments from the 
Basilica’s collection will be on display in the temporary exhibit 
space, from April 1 – September 27, 2009.   The exhibit includes 
James Cardinal Gibbons’ golden vestments, which he wore during 
the Third Plenary Council in 1884 (the Basilica Museum showcases 
the matching chalice veil and burse); a set of Irish Poplin vestments 
from the bishop and clergy of the Diocese of Ardagh and Clonmac-
noise, to Archbishop Michael J. Curley, which features stunning 
hand-stitched Celtic designs; along with several other beautiful and 
historic vestments.  For more info, visit www.baltimorebasilica.org 
or call 410-727-3565 x68. 
 
 
OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP SCHOOL ALUMNI GATHER-
ING to be held on Saturday, August 29, 2009, immediately following 
the 4:30 pm Mass.  For more information visit www.olphschool.org  
or call 410-744-4251 ext. 223 and leave a message.  
 
 
 
BON SECOURS SPIRITUAL CENTER EVENTS: 
The Bon Secours Spiritual Center hosts the following events: July 
12th at 7:00pm through July 17th at 11:00am All Is Holy, All Is One. 
“Where is God? God is Everywhere.”  This familiar question and 
answer from the Baltimore Catechism is the inspiration for exploring 
the Presence and Unity of God in each moment and in all of crea-
tion.  Cost $475.00 (deposit $150.00). July 18th at 7:00pm through 
Sunday July 24thth at 11:00am.  Directed Retreat. 6 days during 
which a person meets with a spiritual director daily (or less if the 
person wishes) to reflect on God’s presence and movement in 
one’s life as revealed in prayer, the events and relationships in 
one’s life, and the response to God that is being made by the re-
treatant.   This is a silent retreat. July 19th, Susan & Philip Esser-
wein – Folk Music. 3:00pm. Cost: free-will offering. To register for 
any of these events, please call (410) 442-1320 or visit 
www.BonSecoursSpiritualCenter.org 

SHRINE OF ST. ANTHONY 
RECURRING EVENTS: 
• Daily Mass, Monday thru Friday, 12 noon  
         ( Tuesday Mass includes the Novena to St. Anthony) 
• First Friday Healing Mass, 7:30 PM 
• Third Sunday  & Last Sunday Healing Mass, 3  PM  
• Confession, Wednesday, 4 PM-5 PM   
• Daily Evening Prayer, Monday thru Friday, 5 PM 
 
Unless otherwise noted, all above events are held at the Shrine of 
St. Anthony at 12290 Folly Quarter Road in Ellicott City.  For more 
info, call 410-531-2800. 

Lazy, hazy, crazy days of summer… 
 
We hope you all are enjoying these first few days of summer and 
looking forward to some rest and relaxation over the next few 
months. (And some sunshine, too!) 
 
Our school office hours for the summer months will be 9-3, Monday 
through Thursday.  The office will be closed on Fridays. 
 
The school will be accepting applications for limited openings in the 
lower grades throughout the summer.  We encourage you to stop 
by the office and speak with one of us about the wonderful opportu-
nities we can provide your children for a comprehensive academic 
and spiritual education.  We would love to have you here! 
 
HAPPY SUMMER! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
EVENTS PROMOTE VOCATIONS FOR BOYS, YOUNG MEN: 
This summer, the Vocation Office is hosting several opportunities 
for young men to grow in their faith and learn more about a vocation 
to the priesthood! These days will feature sports, Mass, Adoration, 
food, and inspiring talks. Two of these upcoming events are being 
held at St. Timothy, Walkersville. Operation Genesis, being held on 
June 30th, is for boys ages 12-14. Dare to Follow, being held on 
July 2nd, is for young men ages 15-17. Both events run 9am-
5pm.  The cost is free and includes lunch. For more information or 
to sign up, please contact the Vocation Office at 410-547-5426 or 
pryan@archbalt.org.   


